
Corporate Services
3920 - 49 Avenue
Stony Plain, AB  T7Z 2J7
780-963-4044
provincial_admin@rehoboth.ab.ca

Edmonton Region
3920 - 49 Avenue
Stony Plain, AB  T7Z 2J7
780-968-4315
stonyplain@rehoboth.ab.ca

Calgary Region
20, 3740 - 27 Street NE
Calgary, AB  T1Y 5E2
403-250-7333
calgary_region@rehoboth.ab.ca

South Region
Box 1312 / 1222-20 Street 
Coaldale, AB  T1M 1N1
403-345-5199
coaldale_region@rehoboth.ab.ca

Central Region
Box 602 / 523 Main Street
Three Hills, AB  T0M 2A0
403-443-2239
threehills_region@rehoboth.ab.ca

Northwest Region
#107, 9405 - 100 Street
Grande Prairie, AB  T8V 4M9
780-532-5611
 grandeprairie@rehoboth.ab.ca

From a governance perspective, Rehoboth Christian Ministries is led by a Board 
of Directors, whose members are elected to three year terms by the Society. 
Currently, the board consists of:

Sheldon Kok	 President	 Edmonton
Johan Knol	 Vice-President	 Coalhurst
Jim Beusekom	 Treasurer	 Fort Macleod
Bob Dykstra	 General Alternate	 Burdett
Joy Monsma	 Secretary	 Spruce Grove
Wendy Abma	 Director	 Calgary
Janet Postma	 Director	 Red Deer

All designated (restricted) donated 
funds will be used for the sole purpose 
for which it was earmarked for by the 
donating family as soon as appropriately 
feasible, unless otherwise stipulated 
within the will of the deceased and/or 
original terms of the donation.

All undesignated estate funds are to be 
placed in an internally restricted reserve 
for the purpose of funding significant 
capital projects. In order for funds to be 
withdrawn, the executive director will 
create a proposal and relevant business 
case to be presented to the board. 
Pending board approval, the funds will 
be released for the design, necessary 
permitting, and construction of the 
project. Under no circumstances are the 
internally restricted estate donations to 
be used for general operating costs.

Until such a time that the internally 
restricted estate funds are used they are 
to held in a separate interest yielding 
bond account of limited risk exposure. 
Under no conditions are funds to be used 
to invest in stocks, shares, ETFs, or any 
other financial investment that contains 
inherent financial risk. All interest 
accrued will remain within the internally 
restricted estate fund. 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

OFFICE LOCATION

ESTATE DONATIONS 
POLICY 

By the grace of God, all persons 
with disabilities have a meaningful 
and dignified place in society 
where they can live, contribute and 
fellowship with others.

VISION
Rehoboth conveys God’s love to 
persons with  disabilities and their 
families by making room for them and 
enabling them to flourish.

MISSION

Rehoboth values are Christ-like, 
including:  Serving; Compassion; 
Dignity; Inclusivity; Integrity; 
Commitment

VALUES

We believe:

• That Rehoboth is diligent in using  
the power of prayer

• That Rehoboth serves God through 
serving its clients

• That the work of Rehoboth is  
blessed by God

• That Rehoboth is deliberate in 
applying and nurturing the God-given 
talents of everyone involved

BELIEFS

FLOURISH!
NEWSLETTER

OCTOBER 2019

SERVING PEOPLE WITH DISABILITIES 
HELPING THEM FLOURISH

 REHOBOTH.AB.CA

 OCTOBER IS MEMBERSHIP MONTH

 E-NEWSLETTER NOW AVAILABLE
   SIGN UP ONLINE AT REHOBOTH.AB.CA



Do you have an example of individuals 
Flourishing within Rehoboth? 

Submit your stories to
flourish@rehoboth.ab.ca

FROM THE

REHOBOTH BOARD

I bring you greetings from the 
Rehoboth Board! In June, we said 
goodbye and thank you to outgoing 
board member and treasurer, Stefan 
Dykema, and now our board is 
currently comprised of seven people: 
Johan Knol as Vice president, Joy 
Monsma as Secretary, our new 
Treasurer Jim Beusekom, Bob Dykstra 
as the General Alternate, and Janet 
Postma and Wendy Abma as Directors. 
It is our pleasure to serve on this board 
and our Heavenly Father has blessed 
our efforts as we have made decisions 
and continue to make decisions 
related to the past, present, and future 
direction of Rehoboth. Many changes 
have been made in the past several 
years that are related to structure, 
governance, and efficiencies within to 
better serve those who cannot always 
speak for themselves. We can only 
do this with the Lord’s blessing and 
guidance, to ‘make room’ for these 
very special and dearly loved people. 
In order to do this in the best way 
possible we would like to find two to 
three additional people to round out 
the board to nine or 10 people. If you 
feel you may be interested in serving 
on this board, or if you know someone 
who would possibly be a good fit, please 
consider this prayerfully and send me 
a note at president@rehoboth.ab.ca. I 
would love to chat with you about this 
and I will do my best to answer your 
questions. 
 
Our membership drive is set for the 
month of October again. This is always 
an exciting time for Rehoboth as 
commitments are renewed, and new 

members come on board. Thank you to 
all of you who continue to be members 
for many years now; your dedication is 
inspiring for us all. Please renew your 
memberships and encourage others 
in your household, your family or your 
churches and communities to join as 
well. The memberships give all of those 
working hard at Rehoboth a big boost, 
knowing that all of you are behind them 
and supporting them. It also allows 
Rehoboth and the board to have more 
impact when it comes to working with 
our provincial government. At just $10 
per membership it is an inexpensive 
way to have a very big impact! Our 
goal is to have 4,000 members across 
Alberta. Thank you to our wonderful 
team of Rehoboth Canvassers! Your 
efforts are very much appreciated as 
you work behind the scenes making all 
of this happen.

I could not write something in this 
newsletter without touching upon our 
Rehoboth Camp near Gull Lake. Kevin 
Debree, the Camp Manager, runs a 
tight ship over there keeping it running 
smoothly as he juggles maintenance, 
administrative, and future vision duties 
just to name a few responsibilities. Our 
two youngest daughters, Adrianne 
and Charlotte once again volunteered 
as Camp Counselors this summer. It 
was such a blessing to visit them on 
Talent Night, meet their campers and 
see their smiles and laughter as they 
performed skits, sang, and made all of 
us visitors feel so welcome. A big shout 
out to all the many, many individuals 
who volunteer at Camp Rehoboth! 
Those of you who have not visited or 
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BOARD  
PRESIDENT UPDATE

volunteered at this camp are truly 
missing out! Please consider making 
this part of your plans for Summer 
2020. Follow the links on the Rehoboth 
webpage to learn more.

On behalf of the Board, I would like to 
thank you for your encouragement, 
kind words, and your support. As board 
members we try as much as possible 
to attend Rehoboth fundraisers and 
celebratory events, so feel free to pull 
us aside and chat with us as we love to 
talk about Rehoboth. For an up to date 
listing of all the upcoming events, visit 
rehoboth.ab.ca and follow Rehoboth on 
Facebook, Twitter and Instagram. 

As there is much more work to do, 
we covet your prayers as we work to 
serve and do what we can to fulfill our 
mission and mandate as a governance 
board. We have quarterly board 
meetings, strategic planning meetings, 
etc. and we do all this humbly, in prayer 
and thanksgiving all the while looking 
back at how blessed Rehoboth has 
been and looking forward to what God 
has in store for us as we work in His 
service.

In Christ,  Sheldon Kok



In April, I had the privilege of attending 
an excellent convention hosted by our 
friends in BC at Bethseda Christian 
Association, an agency that provides 
services very similar to Rehoboth here 
in Alberta.

The convention is an annual workshop 
attended by senior leadership 
representing Christian faith-based 
agencies from across North America 
who provide services and supports to 
people with intellectual disabilities. Our 
first convention was hosted in 2015 by 
Christian Horizons in Ottawa and our 
purposes in coming together are rooted in:

•	 What it means to be a Christian 
service provider with cultures and 
practices rooted in Christian norms 
and values

•	 Developing strategic partnerships 
and how we can learn from each 
other – none of our agencies need 
to face challenges alone!

•	 Working together to enhance 
research and capacity building

At the April convention at Bethesda, 
we were challenged and invigorated 
by presentations and roundtable 

discussions on various topics including: 
What does it mean to be a Christian 
organization and engage a diverse 
workforce? How do we live faithful to 
God in a world that’s not? Custodial 
versus developmental support. Risk and 
board governance.

A highlight of this year’s convention 
was a fascinating presentation by 
Mr. Kevin Boonstra, who was the 
lead counsel on the Trinity Western 
University Law School Supreme 
Court challenge. He took us through 
this journey, explained how it has 
changed, and is continuing to change, 
Canada’s legal landscape (e.g., the 
Canada Summer Jobs policy in 2018, 
independent schools in Alberta 
and GSA clubs, Physician Assisted 
Dying Law Bill C-14, etc.) and offered 
practical suggestions for organizations 
concerned about their place in a secular 
world.

All in all, our coming together again was 
a rewarding and learning experience 
for everyone. We were blessed by the 
opportunity to learn together, to hear 
of challenges common to all of us, to 
have fellowship, and most importantly 

to pray together.
The words of one of the day’s devotions 
remain with me: “Let us not become 
weary of doing good, for at the proper 
time we will reap a harvest if we do 
not give up. Therefore, as we have 
opportunity, let us do good to all 
people, especially to those who belong 
to the family of believers.” – Galatians 
6: 9-10

Ron Bos
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DID YOU KNOW?
2019 was the 20th Annual 

Fundraising Gala in our 
Central Region!

FROM THE

ADMINISTRATION EXECUTIVE 
DIRECTOR UPDATE

UPCOMING EVENTS 
September 22 Joyful Noise service at Inglewood CRC, Edmonton

October 20 Joyful Noise service at Ebenezer CRC, Leduc

October 26 - 27 Joyful Noise Choir Tour & Service in Calgary  
(location & time TBD - watch for bulletin announcements)

November 16 Joyful Noise Choral Coffeehouse at West End CRC, Edmonton

November 17 Joyful Noise service at West End CRC, Edmonton

November 23 Rehoboth - Coaldale’s Pancake Breakfast and Christmas Sale

November 30 Rehoboth - Edmonton Pancake Breakfast and Christmas Sale

December 1 Joyful Noise service at Maranatha CRC, Edmonton

December Rehoboth - Grande Prairie’s Family Christmas Event (TBD)

December 20 Joyful Noise Nativity Show at West End CRC, Edmonton

January 2020 Joyful Noise service at Trinity CRC, Edmonton (TBD)

Flourish! Is now available online and can be delivered to your 
inbox! Sign up for the bi-monthly newsletter at rehoboth.ab.ca.

As of 2020, paper Flourish! editions will be available in limited 
quantities at your local church or by request from Rehoboth 

Corporate Services.
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For more details visit  
rehoboth.ab.ca or check 

us out on Facebook!



Ten dollars doesn’t get you much these 
days. It’ll get you one Costco pizza. Ten 
bucks will get you a single combo meal 
at Wendy’s (but no upsize). Ten will get 
you a work-week’s worth of Double-
doubles from Timmy’s.

A single 10-spot simply doesn’t go far – 
unless you invest it in something more 
essential and longer-lasting than fast 
food or a coffee-on-the-go.

Why not take your $10 and invest it 
in a Rehoboth Christian Ministries 
Membership?

Your $10 membership, combined 
with memberships from Rehoboth 
supporters throughout Alberta – from 
Grande Prairie to Coaldale – becomes a 
powerful tool in the ministry to support 
adults with developmental disabilities.

What else does your $10 membership 
do? It enables Rehoboth to: 

•	 Help support individuals with 
disabilities and their families 
through effective, Christian-based 
programs and services

•	 Advocate for and support the 
needs, rights and abilities of people 
who live with disabilities.

•	 Strengthen our profile and 
performance as a major Christian 
service provider in Alberta 

And as a member, you receive voting 
privileges for items presented at the 
Annual General Meeting or at Special 
Meetings.

Please consider becoming a new 
member, or renewing your annual 
membership.

The apostle James writes about true 
religion manifesting itself in how we 
care for those among us who are less 
fortunate or need greater assistance. 
Deuteronomy 24: 17-22 speaks of 
God’s desire for his people to show 
justice and generosity toward them, 
so that giver and receiver may both be 
blessed.

Thank you for considering a Rehoboth 
Christian Ministries Membership. To 
make room for those with disabilities, 
to help them flourish!

DID YOU KNOW?
Rehoboth launched its first

 “10 PLUS Campaign” in 1982. 
This was to encourage supporters 

to renew or become members ($10) 
and donate to assist with the ever 

growing needs of the organization.

Rehoboth’s Annual General Meeting was held in June in 
Edmonton Region for members to hear the review of the 2018-

2019 fiscal year and plans for the future. The 2018-2019 Annual 
Report and draft AGM minutes are available on our website.

OCTOBER IS MEMBERSHIP  MONTH
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$10 MAKES A DIFFERENCE
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In January 2019, the Rehoboth Board 
approved the allocation of $90,000 in 
Estate Donation funds toward capital 
improvement projects this year at 
Rehoboth-owned properties. These 
monies from generous supporters 
of Rehoboth made the following 
improvements possible:

•	 An expansion of the Rehoboth 
greenhouse and woodshop retail 
store in Coaldale, including a new 
primary entrance for improved 
traffic flow in and out of the store.

•	 Replacing the concrete driveway at 
our Genesis bungalow in Edmonton, 
and the installation of a new garage 
overhead door.

•	 Installation of new vinyl siding on 
our Kneehill duplex in Three Hills.

•	 New shingles on our Cavanagh 
bungalow in Stony Plain.

•	 Two new concrete driveways at our 
New Beginnings/Twain duplex in 
Grande Prairie.

•	 And still to be completed this year, 
replacement of the kitchen cabinets 
at our Five Gables bungalow in 
Edmonton.

 
Rehoboth thanks the estates that have 
made this work possible.

ESTATE DONATIONS 

IN ACTION

The griddle was hopping with pancakes 
and sausages for this year’s Stampede 
breakfast, and there was a lot of 
excitement and YAHOO energy for 
this year’s event.  Halfway through the 
cooking we ran out of propane, and had 
our knight in shining armour, Derek 

Faint rescue us with a new tank, just in 
time to finish cooking. Everyone was 
happy to lend a hand including clients, 
staff and families!  They provided 
delightful decorations and did a great 
job with clean-up.  A fun day was had by 
all.  See you all next year!

STAMPEDE BREAKFAST 
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DID YOU KNOW?
The 1st Rehoboth Stampede 

Breakfast in Calgary was in 1993



FUNDRAISING
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The Leder Family’s 18th Annual 
Hoedown in the Edmonton Region 
was, as always, a success, raising over 
$18,000. Even the rain didn’t stop 
supporters from donning their western 
wear and dancing the night away. A 
delicious dinner was followed by raffles 
and games, including chicken poop 
bingo with a reticent hen, and line dance 
lessons. The Leder family continues 
to bless Rehoboth with their time 
and generosity. Donations from the 
Hoedown will be put toward accessible 
transportation for the region.

18TH ANNUAL  
HOEDOWN

The Three Hills Fundraising 
Committee, comprised of volunteers 
and staff, hosted an evening full 
of great food, heart warming 
entertainment and client recognition. 
Funds raised were in support of special 
client outings and programming 
opportunities within the Three Hills 
vocational program. Rehoboth is 
blessed to have such strong community 
support and we are thankful for 
everyone of that made this night a 
success!

20TH ANNUAL  
CENTRAL GALA

Rehoboth’s Open House & BBQ held 
in May was another huge success!  
The Sunshine Auxiliary had their best 
bake sale to date, with donations 
$1500 raised!  What wonderful 
committee support!  Together with 
the BBQ, more than $7,000 was 
raised.  

The Pork Roast held in June was 
also one of the best ever…with 
more than $8000 raised!  We had 
more members from the Coaldale/
Lethbridge communities come out 
and join us for dinner than ever 

before.  The weather was beautiful, so 
many people enjoyed their dinner out 
on the patio area, and after dinner, 
many people checked out the sensory 
park that is being built on the north 
side of the vocational centre.

Thanks to all our many volunteers 
who work so hard to make these 
events such a success.  From all 
our clients and staff, our gratitude 
is heartfelt.  And many thanks 
to everyone who came out and 
enjoyed our BBQ & Pork Roast.  We 
appreciate your ongoing support.

COALDALE’S SPRING  
FUNDRAISERS

Edmonton Region hosted its 3rd 
Annual Show & Shine on July 27th. 
The beauty of 51 classic cars, trucks 
and bikes filled the field behind 
Rehoboth’s Edmonton and Corporate 
Office while inside, the silent auction 
was bigger and better than ever! The 
community was in full support of 
Rehoboth, spending the day between 
cars, eating, bidding and enjoying the 
weather; thankful the rain held off 
until the end of the day. This year also 
welcomed some local businesses such 
as The Whole Scoop with their mobile 
ice cream station. Proceeds from the 
Show & Shine, in combination with the 
Leder Family Hoedown, are in support 
of accessible transportation for the 
vocational program.

3RD ANNUAL
SHOW & SHINE

Do you have an example of individuals 
Flourishing within Rehoboth? 

Submit your stories to
flourish@rehoboth.ab.ca
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MARK YOUR CALENDAR

ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENTS

THANK YOU TO ALL OF OUR GOLFERS & SPONSORS FOR MAKING 
THE 2019 TOURNAMENTS A PUTTING SUCCESS!

COALDALE 
26TH ANNUAL 

GOLF CLASSIC

Raised more than
$46,000

Save the date:
May 30, 2020

CALGARY 
22ND ANNUAL 

GOLF CLASSIC

Raised more than 
$20,000

Save the date:
May 25, 2020

STONY PLAIN 
29TH ANNUAL 

GOLF CLASSIC

Raised more than
$43,000

Save the date:
June 6, 2020

Because of your generous support and participation, Rehoboth raised 
more than $109,000 to further support people with disabilities.
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MAKING

ENGLISH AS A SECOND LANGUAGE

...
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CONNECTIONS... ...
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Angelina, originally from Mexico, 
moved to Canada with her family in 
July 2010. Originally Angelina didn’t 
know any English but is thankful to 
have had teachers and principals in 
school that were patient enough to 
teach her. During 2011-2015 she 
attended Taber Christian School where 
one of her teachers assisted her to 
increase her independence through the 
use of technology. 

After graduating in Taber in May 
2018, Angelina began services with 

Rehoboth the following August. She 
enrolled at the Lethbridge College in 
the fall, working towards a certificate 
in Business Administration, with 
the support and assistance from 
Rehoboth staff. Angelina requires 
support for transportation to and from 
college, completing homework and 
creating good studying habits with 
encouragement. Currently achieving 
marks in the 90% range, Angelina is 
proud of the hard work she has put in 
and is grateful for Rehoboth’s ongoing 
support.

Angelina’s top skills include her 
strength and dedication, evident in 
her ability to adapt to a new country, 
learn a new language, switch schools, 
graduate and begin her certificate in 
business administration at Lethbridge 
College. She is an inspiration to us all!  
Rehoboth staff are by Angelina’s side, 
supporting her throughout her journey 
and singing her praises.

NEW EXPERIENCES
New experiences can be frightening for 
anyone but for someone with limited 
communication means, even more 
so. But for Jessica, who is deaf and 
communicates using sign language, 
her first time at camp was an exciting 
adventure!

New people, foods and experiences 
were faced head on and met only 
with smiles and enthusiasm as Jessica 
soared through the week. On awards 
night, Jessica was called up for “Camp 
Flourish’s Most Expressive Camper” in 
front of all of her peers and Rehoboth 
staff. Happiest Camper in ASL is waving 

your hands. A sweet and emotional 
silence fell while 110 hands waved for 
Jessica, who was moved to tears.

Throughout the week, many Rehoboth 
staff and campers went out of their way 
to communicate with Jessica, who is also 
no stranger to teaching ASL (she had 
already been teaching her Rehoboth 
staff). Jessica’s first experience at 
camp was a huge success thanks to her 
Rehoboth supports, at program and at 
camp; she’s already counting down the 
days until she gets to return!

FLOURISHING ABILITIES
Mark is a very pleasant, easygoing man 
who always has a smile to offer you. He 
is quick to learn tasks and has grown in 
confidence in his time at Rehoboth. All 
of these traits have formed Mark into a 
man of many abilities.

Mark’s communication skills have 
greatly increased enabling him to 
initiate requests, respond to questions, 
and engage in phone conversations. 
With Rehoboth staff support and 
encouragement, Mark now completes 
many purchases and bank transactions 
independently.
 
Mark shines in his day program as well, 
securing paid employment at Legacy 
Construction two days a week. He also 

became a Rehoboth employee recently 
and uses his attention to detail in paid 
janitorial duties, lawn maintenance 
and snow shoveling throughout the 
community. As part of his Employment 
Preparation program, Mark also 
photocopies for the day program, 
assists in the New To You store, and 
completes other assigned tasks. And 
despite this full schedule, he even finds 
time once a week to volunteer at the 
local library.

All of this growth is due to Mark’s 
unwavering hard work and the 
consistency of his Rehoboth supports 
at home and work. He is a wonderful 
example of someone who is grasping 
the opportunities to flourish! 



TO CLIENTS...

Do you have an example of individuals 
Flourishing within Rehoboth? 

Submit your stories to
flourish@rehoboth.ab.ca
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Laura is 49 years old and has been 
supported by Rehoboth for many years, 
residing with her roommate, in one of 
Rehoboth’s owned homes in Edmonton. 
She is very kind and caring and has 
persevered through her struggles with 
communication and anxiety. Laura 
loves being active and with support 
from Rehoboth staff participating 
in sports such as swimming, bowling 
and Zumba. Laura also gives back 
to her community by volunteering 
weekly at a recreation centre. She is a 
hardworking lady with a lot of energy 

who has been working toward a well 
deserved holiday: a train trip through 
the mountains! To prepare for this 
adventure, Laura and her staff have 
been practicing riding on Edmonton’s 
LRT, as well as what will be expected of 
Laura on the trip. Laura’s openness to 
new and chosen activities are helping 
broaden her social connections and 
her confidence. Laura’s family and her 
Rehoboth supports are very proud of 
how she is flourishing. 

Many of us enjoy the thought of saving 
the world as a superhero or escaping 
to a galaxy far, far away – but the 
reality of that is, well, unreal. To get 
a glimpse of those dreams and enjoy 
the imaginary worlds of superheroes 
and space travel, clients and staff from 
Three Hills went to Comic Con, at 
the Calgary Expo. They were in good 
company with thousands of others who 
dressed up as much-loved or much-
loathed characters, played games and 
met some of their favourite heroes 
and villains. It was an action-packed 
adventure of a day and was thoroughly 
enjoyed by everyone who went; so 
much so that they stayed as late as 
they possibly could. From the parade to 
the virtual reality games, the trip was a 
hit – and likely to be repeated!

BROADENING HORIZONS

DREAMS DO 
COME TRUE!

JOY IN GIVING BACK
Flowers have a way of making the 
heart smile, lifting up a weary soul, and 
reflecting the beauty of our Creator. 
And there’s a group of local volunteers 
who believe in just that. Every year 
a crew of people, usually in groups 
of two-three, give their time to prep 
the garden beds, plant a beautiful 
array of blooms, and weed and water 
the flowers at the local hospital. 
Throughout the summer, Rehoboth 
clients are part of that crew, faithfully 
watering the gardens at the Three Hills 

Health Centre. It’s a chance for them to 
give back to their community and their 
contribution is greatly appreciated by 
the staff at the hospital, community 
members and the residents of the long-
term care unit. The clients have been 
watering the flowers for three years 
now and it gives them joy to do so – 
even on those hot summer days!

“Like the petals of flower or the heart warmth 
of giving; We should be so grateful for the 

amazing gift of living.” – Marinela Reka

DID YOU KNOW?
The majority of Rehoboth’s 
staff is between the ages of 

25 and 34 years old.



2019 marked an exciting year for 
Camp Flourish, formerly Client 
Camp. Along with the name change, 
we also introduced a second week in 
September for clients requiring paid 
supports. Our first week, held at the 
end of June, housed over 100 people 
for a week of fun and fellowship; even 
through bouts of rain, a good time was 

had by all. September was a smaller 
week, hosting 50 people, and was also 
one day less; perfect for first time 
campers! The Kraay Family Farm was a 
favourite outing for both weeks, taking 
in the many games available as well as 
a train ride, ice cream and September 
campers even found their way through 
the corn maze. 

CAMP FLOURISH
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“God Helps Me Wherever I Go” was the theme for Rehoboth Christian Ministries 
– Camp Program this summer, and it was very evident. Following Camp Flourish, 
we had 122 campers take part in five weeks of Camp, starting with R&R Week, 
Adult Week 1 & 2, Independent week, and our Youth week. We were also very 
blessed to have 165 volunteers this summer; our highest total yet!

Camp has four main goals: 

1.	 To share the love of Jesus. This may be the first or only opportunity our 
campers hear about how much God loves them.

2.	 Provide a true summer camp experience. Activities like crafts, archery, wide 
variety of games, chapel, campfire singing, are what makes Camp!

3.	 Provide fellowship and growth. The leadership and willingness to grow 
I’ve seen this summer has been phenomenal. We can’t do this without our 
volunteers and they have been fantastic.

4.	 Provide a week of respite for parents, guardians, or caregivers. 

So many of them have told me what a great place Camp is and how they know 
their camper will be cared for and loved.  If you have been a part of Camp this 
summer, I can’t put into words how huge my gratitude is. If you haven’t been to 
Camp yet, what are you waiting for?  We’re always looking for new campers and 
volunteers!

For Him,
Kevin Debree
Camp Manager 

!

DID YOU KNOW?
The covered fire pit at camp was 

built entirely by volunteers and 
turned 20 years old this summer!

!
SUMMER CAMP 2019NEW NAME SAME GREAT PLACE
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JOYFUL NOISE CHOIR

DID YOU KNOW?
This year, the Joyful Noise is 
the largest it has ever been, 

with 63 children!

WHEN GIVING MEANS GIVING BACK
The fortieth anniversary celebration of 
The Joyful Noise Choir gave the choir’s 
supporters an opportunity to make 
a contribution to Rehoboth Camp.  
Funds raised allowed Rehoboth to 
install a multimedia projection system 
and screen in the Mess Hall.  “Singing 
works best when everyone can see 
and participate.” That was Rein Selles’ 
message to the Board when the only 
option was to hand out a few well-worn 
song books.

“Sometimes the best way to focus the 
need is to do a demonstration,” Rein 
said.  “We put a small portable screen 
and projector on one of the dining 
tables and, instead of using the books, 
over one hundred people in the mess 
hall could sing together.”
That demonstration was enough to 
convince the Board.  This fall when the 
Board meets at Rehoboth Camp with 
the Joyful Noise, they will all be singing 
from the same screen.

The Choir also decided to gift their 
Anniversary DVD and CD recordings 
to all Rehoboth’s group homes and 
libraries. “We are grateful that this 
relationship between the choir and the 
staff and clients of Rehoboth has lasted 
over 40 years. This is one way we can 
show our appreciation to everyone in 
the organization.”

Do you have an example of individuals 
Flourishing within Rehoboth? 

Submit your stories to
flourish@rehoboth.ab.ca
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Hendrik Schuring Jan. 2010
Richard Neumann Nov. 2017
Agnes Koch Apr. 6, 2018
Jacob Strikwerda June 18, 2018
Jane Brouwer June 23, 2018
Fennie Otten July 14, 2018

Gertruda Bos Aug. 7, 2018
Jantje Brink Aug. 3, 2018
Larry Balogh Sept. 8, 2018
Harmina Olydam Oct. 10, 2018
Susan Zylstra Oct. 31, 2018
Roma Roth Dec. 12, 2018

Anne Haarsma Dec. 15, 2018
Debbie McLetchie Jan. 4, 2019
Grace Klooster Jan. 17, 2019
Joanne Vriend Feb. 21, 2019

Blessings Foundation 
Edmonton Community Foundation
Private Giving Foundation 
Strategic Charitable Giving Foundation
Benevity Community Impact Fund

Estate of Cornelia Deweerd
Estate of Alida Hulzenga
Estate of Frans Koning
Estate of Gerald Henry Woudstra
Estate of Jacoba Bosch
Estate of Anna Bosman

APRIL 2018 - MARCH 2019

CONTRIBUTIONS

CRC - Christian Reformed Church 
FRC - Free Reformed Church

URC - United Reformed Church 
CanRC - Canadian Reformed Church 

NRC - Netherlands Reformed Congregation

IN MEMORIAM DONATIONS

CHURCH

FOUNDATIONS ESTATES

Bethel CRC - Lacombe
Bethel Christian Reformed Community 
Church - Edmonton
Bethel FRC - Monarch
Bethel URC - Calgary
Brooks CRC
Burdett CRC
Calgary CanRC 
Coaldale CanRC
Covenant CRC - Calgary
Covenant CRC - Edmonton 
Ebenezer CRC- Leduc
Edson-Peers CRC
Emmanuel CRC - Calgary
Emmanuel URC - Neerlandia
Fellowship CRC - Edmonton
First CRC - Edmonton
First CRC- Rocky Mountain House
First CRC - Red Deer

First CRC - Medicine Hat
Grace Reformed Church of Lethbridge
Granum CRC
High River CRC
Hope CRC - Stony Plain
Immanuel CanRC - Edmonton
Inglewood CRC- Edmonton
Iron Springs CRC
La Glace CRC
Manor Gospel Church - Three Hills
Maranatha CRC - Edmonton
Maranatha CRC - Calgary
Maranatha CRC - Lethbridge
Monarch Reformed Church
Neerlandia CanRC
Neerlandia (South) - CanRC
NRC - Picture Butte
NRC - Lethbridge
New Life Fellowship CRC - Red Deer

Nobleford CRC
Parkland URC - Ponoka
Providence CanRC - Edmonton
Redeemer URC - Lacombe
Rimbey CRC
River Park CRC - Calgary
Sonlight CRC - Regina, SK
Sonrise CRC - Ponoka
St. Albert CanRC
St. Albert CRC
Taber CanRC
Taber CRC
Trinity CRC - Edmonton
Trinity URC - Lethbridge
Vestry of St. Barnabas - Three Hills
West End CRC - Edmonton
Wolf Creek Community CRC - Lacombe
WoodyNook CRC - Blackfalds
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1420135 Alberta Ltd.
1732800 Alberta Ltd. 
358178 Alberta Ltd.
635790 Alberta Ltd.
693237 Alberta Ltd.
819723 Alberta Ltd. 
991127 Alberta Ltd.
Adora Kitchens Ltd.
Airtech Heating & Air Conditioning Ltd.
Alberta Blue Cross
Alberta Prime Beef Corp.
Alberta Prime Transport Ltd.
Baldry Sugden  LLP Barristers & Solicitors
Ben’s Meats & Deli Ltd.
Bos Sod Farms
Bridge City Chrysler
Bruce Warkentin, Prof. Corp.
Byrne’s Electric
Caltex Resources
Cartwright Lighting
Cedaridge Holdings Inc.
Chinook Dairy Service Ltd.
Christian Credit Union Ltd.
Coaldale Dental Centre
Coaldale Veterinary Clinic Ltd.
Cornerstone Insurance Brokers Ltd.
Dave’s Welding
Done-Rite Floors Ltd.
Douglas J. Bergen & Assoc. Ltd
Dutchie Dirt-Moving Ltd.
Ecclesiastical Insurance Office
Evergreen Services Inc.
Focused Leadership Group Ltd.
Foster Park Brokers Inc.

Frank’s Sandblasting And Painting
Gateway Livestock Exchange Inc.
Gravity Ag Services Ltd.
H & J Stock Farms Ltd.
Hank’s Feedmill Service Ltd.
Homestead Bakeshop
Houweling Farms Ltd.
Integra Tire & Auto Centres Ltd.
Intercontinental Truck Body Ltd.
John Bekkering Holdings Ltd.
Kasko Cattle Co.
KCB Construction Inc.
Kleinjan Farms Ltd.
Kolk Farms Ltd.
Kustom Autobody (Coaldale 1990) Ltd
Leonard D. Fast Professional Corporation
Lilalo Inc.
Masuch Law
Metrix Group LLP
Meyers Norris Penny LLP
MSC Financial Group Inc.
Norman L. Tainsh Prof. Corp.
Northwest & Ethical Investments L.P.
OK Tire & Auto Service
Park Lighting / Cartwright Lighting 
Charity Days
Park Road Farms Ltd.
Pinnacle Plants & Contracting Ltd.
Proplan Financial Group
Quality Exteriors Ltd.
Rexall
Robinson & Company Barristers & 
Solicitors
Rodermond Enterprises Inc

Rush Roofing & Contracting Corporation
Sandy Hill Stock Farms Ltd
Scotiabank
Scova Farms Ltd.
Senneker Construction Ltd.
Sheep River Packaging Inc.
Silver Automotive (Leth.) Ltd.
SLM Spud Farms Ltd.
Sorrell Financial Inc.
Southern Drip Irrigation Ltd.
Sunset Feeders Ltd
Sunshine Greenhouses
Taber Animal Clinic
Taber Collision & Restoration Centre Ltd.
Taber Home & Farm Centre
The Fiberglass Shoppe
The Food Market (Coaldale)
The Parts Shop (NAPA)
Thompson Bros. (Constr.) LP
Tilt Holdings Ltd. O/A Mclennan’s 
Cocktails & Cues
Top Hat Advisory Inc.
Topaz Masonry
Town of Coaldale
Town of Stony Plain
Trevor’s Tools Ltd.
Trinity Appliance Repair & Service
Vanee Farm Centre Inc.
VHL Construction
Wescor Food Equipment
Westland Insurance Brokers Ltd.
Wilco Contractors Southwest Inc.
Xact Construction Inc.

ATCO Gas (EPIC)
Canada Helps.org
Canadian Online Giving
Central Alberta - Chr. High School Society
Christian Stewardship Services

Coaldale Copperheads Junior Hockey
Lacombe Christian School
Lethbridge School District No. 53
Mennonite Home School Program
Parkinson Association of Alberta

Parkland Celebration Choir Society
Stony Plain United Church Women
United Way Halton & Hamilton
United Way of Alberta Cap. Reg.
United Way of Greater Toronto

GROUPS

CORPORATE

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!


